UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

Meeting Minutes

October 18, 2016
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on Tuesday, 
October 18, 2016 at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Todd L. Chestnut called the meeting to order at 7 P.M. 
Present: Todd L. Chestnut, Heidi Clevenger, Adam W. Cohick, Ruth Ann Myers, Assistant Secretary/Treasurer, Bob Shively, Emergency Management Coordinator, and Sean Shultz, Solicitor. 
Approval of Minutes:

Adam motioned to approve the September 20, 2016 minutes. Todd seconded; all were in favor. 
Treasurer’s Report:   
Heidi motioned to accept the September 20, 2016 Treasurer’s Report. Adam seconded; all were in favor.

Visitors: Norman Myers, Dale Bailey, Steve Wiser and Josiah Hoover.    
Correspondence: 
PSATS 95th Annual Convention will be held on April 23-26, 2016 in Hershey. Adam stated maybe he will attend.
PA Municipal Code Alliance, Inc. sent a copy of their fee schedule for 2017. Todd motioned to approve the fee schedule. Heidi seconded; all were in favor.  
The Board received the Foreign Fire Tax from the state in the amount of $8, 245.09. Adam motioned to distribute one-half to Newburg-Hopewell and the other half to Friendship Hose of Newville. Todd seconded; all were in favor.
The new plans for Carl Hoover’s chicken house located in Lower Mifflin Township was just received today. It was tabled for next meeting so the Planning Commission could review it.

Todd signed the Esh fill site for the Pennsylvania Turnpike located in Hopewell Township. This is so they can relocate Route 997 over the Turnpike.

Old Business: 
The Echo Housing and Forestry Operations proposed drafts were tabled until the next meeting. 
A discussion was held on a burn ban and what the effects would be on the Township. Sean will research some other ordinances and send some options to the supervisors for their review.
Randall Nenninger’s planning module was reviewed. Todd motioned to approve it and send it to DEP. Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

New Business: 
The Board looked briefly at the future land use map sent to them by the Cumberland County Planning Commission. Rick Beckner, chairman of our planning commission, sent the County a notice of some changes they need to make concerning properties in Upper Mifflin Township. The Board wanted a copy for their review.
The upcoming 2017 Budget was discussed.  Todd motioned to retain the EIT tax at .5% for the year 2017. Adam seconded; all were in favor. Ass’t. Secretary, Ruth Ann Myers, distributed a proposed 2017 budget for the supervisors to review and let her know if there are any questions or if any changes they might want to make.

Solicitor’s Report:  Solicitor, Sean Shultz, was present and talked about Bridgewater Lane bridge. Todd talked to someone from the Game Commission and they told him to proceed with vacating the bridge. The Township would have to notify adjoining property owners. Todd motioned to authorize a hearing to be held no later than Dec. 20,2016. Heidi seconded; all were in favor.
Road Master Report:
Dale reported that the DSA papers were completed on Bridgewater Road and their board meeting is on Oct. 25th and Lori is hoping to have their approval for the project and she will then contact Dale for his signature. Then the Township will be reimbursed. Dale contacted someone about the dead ash trees but has not had a reply about them.  
Permit Report:  There were 2 building permits and a sewage permit issued since last meeting.
Emergency Management Coordinator:  Bob Shively reported that he submitted the NIMS form for the Township. Their coordinator’s meeting was held last night and the Amateur Ham Radio operators presented a program for them. WEMA will be providing the lighting for the annual Newville Halloween parade on Oct. 31, 2016.  
Approval of bills for payment:  Adam motioned to approve the bills for payment. Heidi seconded; all were in favor.
Adjournment:  Todd motioned to adjourn the meeting. Heidi seconded; all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 P.M.

ASSISTANT SECRETARY,

Ruth Ann Myers
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